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St Martin-By-Looe Parish Council July/August 2009

Parish Council Update

Election of Officers to serve to May 2010
Councillors Robert Henly and Kim Smith were once again elected to serve
as Chairman and Vice Chairman respectively; Councillor Lynne Burt was
elected to serve as the Council’s representative for Rights of Way. Council-
lors Roberta Powley and Ronald Matthews will represent the Council at
meetings of the Memorial Hall Committee, whilst Councillor Kim Smith was
reappointed to represent the Council on the St Martin’s School Trust and at
the Cornwall Association of Local Councils. Councillor Barbara Reynolds
was elected to represent the Council on the Liskeard Road Safety Partner-
ship and the East Cornwall Rural Transport Partnership.

Planning Applications
The following was considered by the Parish Council:-
The construction of and entrance lobby at Plowd-Rytyn Barn, St Martins,
Looe.

Youth Shelter Project

Sadly, despite the best efforts of everyone concerned the Youth Shelter
Project now looks unlikely to proceed; following objections from a few
residents Cornwall Council refused to issue a lease for the land despite
giving planning permission. The Duchy of Cornwall wanted to help, but the
land in question has been earmarked for affordable housing and our appeal
for even a temporary site was turned down. The £4,000 plus funding, which
we fought so hard to get, now looks likely to be returned; the only hope of
keeping the funding is if someone, somewhere can suggest a site that will
not be objected to. If ANYONE can help please call Charles on 01579
340905. One good thing came out of all of this, the estate has been tidied
up by Cornwall Council. It would be nice if it continued to look good; maybe
as responsible tenants you can do your bit to keep it maintained.

Meeting dates
You are always welcome to attend the Parish Council Meetings. The next
meeting is on September 3rd 2009 at 7.30pm.
Public participation is welcome before the meeting starts.
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Morval

Vintage Steam

Rally

Bray Farm, No Mans Land, Nr Looe

Sat/Sun/Mon 29th, 30th, 31st August
10.30am - 6pm

In aid of HeartSWell South West and other local charities

DIGGER DRIVING DEMONSTRATION

* Live Music all weekend
* Hot food all weekend

* Clay Pigeon shooting

* Vintage Cars and Motorcycles
* Stationary engines

* Tractors

* Miniature Steam

* Bouncy Castle

* Children’s entertainer
* Miniature train rides

* Static Owl Display

* Commercial Vehicles

* Military vehicles

* Big Steam

* Trade stands

* Craft tent

* Charity stalls

* Face painting

* Ferret racing

* Falconry display

* Working dogs display
Programme can be altered subject to
circumstances

Admission

Adults £3.50

OAP £2.50

Child £1.50

Under 7’s FREE

LICENSED BAR

Secretary;

Mrs B Reynolds

01503 240520

www.morval-vintage-rally.co.uk




Cornwall councillor surgeries
start at Looe One Stop Shop

There’s a chance to meet with local Cornwall Councillors at
Looe’s One Stop Shop every Friday.

Councillors Edwina Hannaford and Armand Toms will be taking
it in turn to hold surgeries at the one stop shop on Fridays from
10.00am to 1.00pm.

Councillor Hannaford, who represents the Looe West and
Lansallos division, said: “If you have any issues to raise or
just want a friendly chat to find out more about your new
council from your local councillors, please do drop in and
see us.”

Councillor Toms, who represents the Looe East division, added:
“We’re here to help with all sorts of things — planning, litter,
housing — any service that the council offers or any other
local problem where the council might be able to provide
assistance.”

Looe’s one stop shop is located in the library at the Millpool. In
addition to the councillors’ surgeries, there are also sessions
with housing advice every Tuesday morning, the Citizens Advice
Bureau Wednesday mornings, Knit and Natter Wednesday after-
noons, Cornwall Works all day on Thursdays, Link into Learning
at 5.00pm on Thursdays and Job Search workshops at 1.00pm
and 2.00pm on Fridays. Housing benefit sessions take place on
the first Tuesday of each month from 10.00am to 1.00pm.

Councillor Hannaford will also be holding monthly surgeries in
Polperro Village Hall from 10.00am to 12.00 noon on 29 June,
27 July, 24 August, 28 September and 26 October.

Further information is available from:

Councillor Edwina Hannaford on 01503 264160
Councillor Armand Toms on 01503 264823
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Argyle football match kicks off community
development scheme

Youngsters from south-east Cornwall enjoyed a trip to Plymouth Argyle’s end
of season match thanks to a Cornwall Council housing services project that
encourages community spirit through social activities.

Eight children and young people from No Mans Land and Liskeard benefited
from free tickets to the match as part of the scheme.

Russell Hale, Cornwall Council’s District Housing Manager, said: “We meet
with our tenants’ and residents’ forums on a regular basis, and one of the
things they are concerned about is the lack of things for young people to do.
It's a particular problem in rural areas where youngsters can be very isolated
if they don’t have transport.

“The Tenants and Residents Forum provided funding to help refurbish a
snooker room in No Mans Land to give young people a place to meet and
relax, and we were keen to organise something around football as it’'s very
popular with local children and young people. We approached Plymouth
Argyle, and they generously offered us free tickets to a match.”

The names of the youngsters interested in going to the Argyle match were put
into a hat, and eight lucky winners were drawn.

Russell Hale said: “It was a fantastic day out. Some of those who took part in
the trip had never been to an organised football match before, so it was a
really exciting time for them. We'd like to say a big thank you to Plymouth
Argyle for making such a special day possible.

“We’d like to see a lot more young people on our estates involved in their
communities, and we hope that this will be the first of many social activities for
tenants and residents of all ages throughout the year. It would be great to have
more young people involved in our tenants’ and residents’ forums as well.”
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Busy Bee’s Gardening tips

A few reminders

Be alert to black and green fly, likewise vine weevil. As shrubs
stop flowering that's the time to prune. Tidy flower beds by clear-
ing out dead flower leaves. Move polyanthus to winter quarters,
and feed roses on a regular basis.

Nip the tops from broad beans, ensure main crop potatoes are
banked up, thin out swede, carrot, parsnips etc.

Sow a few seeds on a regular basis, spring onion, radish, lettuce
etc so as to have a regular supply.

Keep that hoe busy!

Public Notice

The audit of accounts for
Has your house not 50|d, the St Martin-By-Looe Par-
: ish Council for the year
but still want_ to move? ended 31 March 2009 has

Why not let it through been concluded.
FlSHER MANAGEMENT The annual return is avail-
18 years experience in able for inspection by any
local government elector
Property Management for the area of the St Mar-

tin-By-Looe Parish Council
on application to: Charles

www.fishermanagement.co.uk |Hyde, Parish Clerk, 8

- . Trelawny Road, Menhe-
info@fishermanagement.co.uk niot. Litkeard, PL14 378

01503 262400 between 10am - 2pm on
Monday  to Fridays
(excluding Public Holi-
days), when any local gov-
ernment elector may make
copies of the annual return.
Please ring 01579 340905
to make an appointment.

Copies will be provided to
any local government elec-
tor on payment of £1 for
each copy of the annual
return.

Charles Hyde, Parish Clerk.
9th July 2009




St Martin-By-Looe News

Hall News

Long Service
awarded

Parish Councillor Ronald
Matthews was presented
with a long service award
by The Chairman of the
Parish Council, Robert
Henly at the Annual Par-
ish Council meeting in
May; Ron has been a
Parish Councillor for 30
years, 14 of which he was
the Chairman.

Just an update on your Community Hall; it is now being well used with private
and committee run functions and events. Every Monday there is Line Danc-
ing is at 7.30pm, on Wednesday mornings, the Mother & Toddler Group meet
at 10am - 12noon, whilst the Whist Drives take place in the evenings at
7.30pm. We hope you are growing produce for the Flower Show on August
8th. We will have a stall at the Morval Rally. On September 6th we are
holding a Grand Charity Jumble Sale with other stalls and cream teas, all
proceeds will go to Children’s Hospice Precious Lives appeal. We always
need good quality bric-a-brac and jumble, please call 01503 240650.

Cornwall Council...
...Getting in touch

General enquiries (and all services

Children, schools and families
Libraries

Benefits

Adult care and support

Refuse and recycling

Planning

Housing

Council tax and business rates
Registration services

Trading standards
Environmental management
Environmental heath & licensing
Roads, transport and parking
Fire and community safety

$

“CouNCIL

0300 1234 100
0300 1234 101
0300 1234 111
0300 1234 121
0300 1234 131
0300 1234 141
0300 1234 151
0300 1234 161
0300 1234 171
0300 1234 181
0300 1234 191
0300 1234 202
0300 1234 212
0300 1234 222
0300 1234 232
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CARADON HILL TRANSMITTER GROUP

It is now less than 50 days to go before the Caradon Hill transmitter
group, serving Plymouth, parts of Devon and east Cornwall, switches
to digital TV. Analogue services will be switched off in two stages at
each transmitter group.

Stage one of switchover. Caradon Hill - Wednesday 12 August.
BBC Two will cease broadcasting in analogue and the first group of
Freeview digital channels will become available from relay transmitters.
Stage two of switchover. Caradon Hill - Wednesday 9 September.
Four weeks later, the remaining analogue channels will be permanent-
ly switched off and replaced with additional digital services. You will
need to retune your digital TV equipment to receive the digital chan-
nels. Our latest research indicates good levels of awareness about the
forthcoming change to terrestrial TV services and that the majority of
viewers are well prepared:

- Eight out of ten households in the Caradon Hill transmitter group area
(87%) have already connected their main set to digital TV.

- Seven out of ten people (75%) in the Caradon Hill transmitter area
know precisely what to do for switchover against 72% in the
nations/regions yet to switch.

MORE HELP AND ADVICE FROM DIGITAL UK
For help and advice you can phone Digital UK on 0845 6 50 50 50

R J REYNOLDS

PLUMBING & HEATING Ltd

Phone 01503 240520
Mobile 07968741805 / 07843565852

All types of plumbing and heating,
Oil, Natural gas LPG. lead work Underfloor
heating, landlords certificates/ Gas safety

checks, Boiler servicing. ;

REGISTER
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Bvcklawren ;V

Restaurant Q,'/

Set in the rolling Cornish countryside just 2 miles
east of Looe, the Bucklawren Granary Restaurant
offers a superb setting to hold any occasion, from
dining out, special occasions, private functions,
business meetings & weddings.

All our meals are freshly prepared to order using the
finest local produce!

Our renowned Sunday Carvery is open from 11.30-

4pm with 1-course for only £6.95, 2-courses £9.95,

3-courses £11.95, with children’s options starting
from £3.95.

We are open for evening meals from 6pm onward
Monday — Saturday & 7pm onward on Sundays.

Why not our try our new Steakhouse menu, where
you can enjoy a wide variety of the finest produce in
our season changing menus, prepared to order by
our established chefs, with a selection of home-made
desserts readily available.

Tel; 01503 240778

or Email; info@granaryrestaurant.co.uk
www.granaryrestaurant.co.uk
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Advertisers announcement

Please understand we need these signs to survive

"The Granary Restaurant is situated in the rolling Cornish countryside
on the outskirts of Looe and as such relies heavily on local trade and
seasonal visitors (as is the case with most local businesses).
However it is increasingly hard to attract new customers and re-iterate
new aspects to previous customers if there is not adequate signage.
We appreciate that the countryside should not be littered with random
signage for every occasion, but it is vital (especially in the current
economy) to have some extra signage explaining the facilities availa-
ble to our customers as well as information to help them find us.
Without this we would struggle to promote ourselves and gain new
business and as a result we would not be able to support the local
economy through employing local staff and buying all of our produce
locally.

We would like to thank all those that continually support us and hope
that this can continue!"

MORVAL RALLY 2009
Can you all keep your fingers crossed that this
good weather holds for august as many of you will
remember
Morval rally had to be cancelled last year due to
extreme quantities of rain first time in 34 years we
don’t want a repeat of that well this year we have
tried to find as much entertainment as possible
and at times that has not been easy with the economic climate as it is
which is why we are keeping the costs the same as 2007 see advert
we have all the usual vintage vehicles and exhibits but as always there
are some new ones not seen at Morval before the helicopter is
planned to pay us a visit so hold on to your hats. We are fortunate to
have the support of Looe lions with there mini bus all weekend doing
free transport from Looe and the barbican. There seems to be some
new and interesting stalls this year along with the usual ones. Please
come along and have a great weekend with us help us to raise money
for our chosen charity which this year is Hearts well south west a
charity based in Plymouth helping families be close to there loved
ones at very difficult times by providing accommodation and of course
our local charities will not be forgotten. look forward to seeing lots of
people through the gates having a great time and helping others at the
same time
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History Snippet

A great outcry about our parliament is nothing new. In the eighteenth
century there were rumblings of dissatisfaction — and we were in the
thick of it!

Wesley took the coast road from Plymouth ‘close by the sea’ and dined
at Looe. He complained it was ‘a town near half as large as Islington
which sends four burgesses to Parliament’. William Cobbett the travel
writer noted that politicians ‘have an inheritance in the public carcase,
like maggots that some people have in their skins’. Cornish historian Dr
Borlase wrote that the corruption of our boroughs at the electing of
members for Parliament begins with intemperance and riot!

The problem was that Elizabeth | had given Looe boroughs extra status
as corporations. This meant another MP — each! So East Looe and West
Looe each had two MPs!

At this time there was no secret ballot and the only people entitled to
vote were freeholders whose property was worth more than £2pa. Over
our side of the river the Bullers of Morval (with their hold on Keverall)
could easily win the day as most property was leasehold and the
freeholders could be bought off or shamed. We lived in a Pocket
Borough because we were in the Bullers’pocket. Scotland had 45 MPs:
Cornwall had 44!

During the great debates that led to the 1832 Reform Bill one outraged
member declared to a packed House, “There is only one place more
corrupt than West Looe and that is East Looe!”

Oh! The shame of it all! Jenny Wallis

C J BUILDERS
GENERAL BUILDING

Brick & Block work, plastering,
patios and paving.

The list is endless

FREE ESTIMATES
CALL ON 01503 240821
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Mhkey Sanctugry
B

Registerad Charity Number 1102542

Imagine being stolen from your mother as a tiny baby, being sold at a mar-
ket then spending the next ten years on your own in a 6ft by 4ft cage, never
even going outside. Imagine moving from family to family, never able to set-
tle until finally being housed in a shed at the bottom of a garden, your only
company being a dog that terrifies you for the next 7 years.

These stories are just some of the deeply traumatic past lives of monkeys
who are now in the care of the Monkey Sanctuary Trust. Monkeys are very
social, intelligent beings and in the wild live in some of the most diverse hab-
itats in the world. However, sadly, most of the monkeys living here in the
UK will have never even been close to their native homes.

The Monkey Sanctuary Trust has been offering refuge and protection to
monkeys in need for over 45 years. Started by Leonard Williams in 1964 the
Sanctuary was initially home to Amazonian woolly monkeys, taken from the
wild and imported in their thousands in the 1950s and 60s.

Things have changed a great deal over the last 45 years and thankfully you
are unlikely to find a woolly monkey as a pet in the UK. We also implement-
ed a non-breeding policy for many various and important reasons.

Many people are surprised to hear that the primate pet-trade is still legal in
the UK. Whilst caring for the remaining group of woolly monkeys, the res-
cue centre re-opened its doors in 2001 to capuchin monkeys, vicitims of the
UK pet trade. Also native to South America, capuchin monkeys are one of
the most intelligent species of primate in the world.

Given the space, an appropriate diet but most importantly the company of
others primates, previously traumatised neurotic monkeys begin to creep out
of their fearful and lonely existence. No matter what physical mental prob-
lems that the monkey may suffer from, they will always choose the company
of another monkey over a human.

Today, we have embarked on another new era. A small sanctuary in Wales
sadly became bankrupt; they desperately needed to find new homes for the
monkeys they had rescued in recent years. The Trust had a very short time
to organise help and, after serious thought, agreed to offer a home to two
elderly patas monkeys and three young male Barbary macaques as no-
where else would take them.

The Monkey Sanctuary is open to visitors for the summer giving people an
intimate insight into a working sanctuary.
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Tredinnick Farm Shop
& Tea Rooms

Widegates, Near Looe, Cornwall

Local Fruit and Vegetables
Fresh meat
Farm scrumpy, beers and wines
Home made preserves and local honey
Fresh bread, cakes, pasties and pies
Organic Cornish Ice Creams

Now under new management,
Tea Rooms Now Open.

Open 7 days per week
9am - 6pm Monday - Saturday
10am - 5pm Sunday

Tel: 01503 240992

Signposted on the A387 between
Hessenford and Looe
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Lantic Bay Summer Ramble

This ramble offers an introduction to healthy exercise with anoth-
er more energetic and challenging walk overlooking Lantic Bay
and Polruan’s historic harbour with Pat Gormley, Martin Sum-
mers and Dave Winter as well as a brilliant quay side lunch stop
at the Lugger and Russell Inns in Polruan Village. (Difficulty
Rating 8/10).

When? Wednesday 15th July 2009.

What Time? Walk starts at 10am for 10.30am

Where? Meet and park at the National Trust Car Park,

Pencarrow, on the road approx 2 miles from Polruan. Map Ref:
SX 150 513. Sat Nav: PL23 1NH. i

How far is walk? Approx 4.25 miles.

Who do I find out more details from?
Pat Gormley
01579 348749

The affordable Farm Shop
and Deli

Everything for the BBQ
Cider and Cornish Beer

Local Cheeses and Ham

Farm Shop St Martin-by-Looe Deli Buller Street, Looe,
T:01503 262696 T:01503 262696

www.purelycornish.co.uk
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REASONS FOR THINKING ABOUT YOUR HEATING
FOR NEXT WINTER — NOW!

Smart people plan ahead as much as possible and whilst that is difficult
in these uncertain times it is important not to be caught unprepared by
another hard winter and high heating costs. So summer is the time to
change your heating — when you do not need it!

The Govenrment talks about “Quantitive Easing” and all sensible
people know that this means “printing new money”. Most sensible
people also know that this means INFLATION! So NOW is the time to
invest your money wisely in a decent heating system which will give
you many benefits for years to come before everything starts to be-
come more expensive.

To help you along, Ecowarmth has decided to rename July as “Good
News Month”! Well it is high time we all had something to smile about
and, as the value of the £ against the € has improved recently,
Ecowarmth are offering all their new customers a special “5% SUM-
MER BONUS”! This extra discount will be granted on all new orders
placed during the month of July 2009 - as long as the
delivery/installation takes place by the end of September 2009.

So be SMART, be POSITIVE and call Ecowarmth on 0800 027 3799
NOW for a free demo and survey. There is no obligation, so what do
you have to lose?

Delivery Service
Available

FLORIST
Purely Cornish Farm Shop, St Martin-By-Looe
PLENTY OF FREE PARKING
Tel: 01503 263898
Flowers for all occasions: weddings, birthdays, anniversaries, Special days,
funerals, hand tied aquapack and arrangements made to order,
champagne and chocolates.

Personal consultations for weddings.
Ready made “grab ‘n’ go” bouquets from only £5.
Open Monday to Friday, 9am - 4.30pm & Saturday 9am - 1pm.
www.stemsflorist-looe.co.uk  enquiries@stemsflorist-looe.co.uk
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PLUG IN AND WARM UP

_ecowarmth

1T

THE “RADIATORS WITH BRAINS”

The NEXT GENERATION of Electrical Storage Heating
based on established

GERMAN TECHNOLOGY....fine tuned
by CORNISH ENGINEERING

Independent Tests by a UKAS Accredited Laboratory confirm:

On average Ecowarmth Radiators need LESS than 12 minutes
of electricity to provide 60 minutes of cosy radiant warmth!*

BE SMART - SAVE ENERGY - SAVE MONEY

3 Radiator package from £2,100 — 5 Radiator Package from £3,270

Contact Ecowarmth on 0800 027 3799 for a free
demo and survey, or check www.ecowarmth-sw.com

* Contact us too if you want a copy of the summary of the test report.
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Public Notice

CORNWALL COUNCIL
ROAD TRAFFIC REGULATION ACT 1984, S.14
THE COUNTY OF CORNWALL

(LOOE HILL, SEATON, ROAD FROM BUCKLAWREN ROAD TO
LOOE HILL, BUCKLAWREN ROAD, ROAD FROM THE B3253 AT

ST EUNY TO HOLLAND FARM, WIDEGATES)

(TEMPORARY PROHIBITION OF THROUGH TRAFFIC) ORDER
2009

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT CORNWALL COUNCIL HAS
MADE THE ABOVE ORDER DATED 3RD SEPTEMBER 2009, PRO-
HIBITING THE USE BY THROUGH TRAFFIC OF THE UNDERMEN-
TIONED ROAD AT SEATON AND WIDEGATES. THIS
RESTRICTION IS NECESSARY FOR PATCHING WORK. THE CLO-
SURE COMMENCED ON 7TH SEPTEMBER 2009 AND IT IS EX-
PECTED THAT THE WORK WILL BE COMPLETED WITHIN 1 WEEK
(THE CLOSURE WILL BE IN PLACE 24 HOURS, WEEKENDS IN-
CLUDED)

ROAD CLOSED
LOOE HILL, SEATON, ROAD FROM BUCKLAWREN ROAD TO
LOOE HILL, BUCKLAWREN ROAD, ROAD FROM THE B3253 AT
ST EUNY TO HOLLAND FARM, WIDEGATES

ALTERNATIVE ROUTE
FROM THE NORTHERN END OF THE CLOSURE TRAVEL VIA
THE B3253, THE A387 AND THE B3247 TO THE SOUTHERN END
OF THE CLOSURE AND VICE VERSA

PAUL ALLEN
REGIONAL ENGINEER

FOR FURTHER INFORMATION CONTACT:
HIGHWAY SERVICE
TELEPHONE: 0300 1234 222
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Public Notice

Temnararv Road Closiire
Looe Hill, Seaton, Road from Bucklawren Road to Looe Hill, Bucklawren Road
Road from the B3253 at St Euny to Holland Farm, Widegates e Scction closed

Highway Service - Patching == == == Diversion route

7th September 2009 - 1 week (in place 24 hours, weekends included)
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This map is based upon Ordnance Survey material with the permission of Ordnance
Survey on behalf of the Controller of Her Maiesty's Stationery Office

@ Grown Copyright. Unauthorised reproduction infringes Crown Copyright and may
1éad to prosecution or civic proceedings. CC Licence Nc.100d|49047 2009
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A Michael Jackson Quiz!

QUESTIONS

1. On which of the following record labels was "Thriller" released?
Jive Records, Epic Records, Arista Records, Motown Records

2. How many tracks are on the original U.S. release of the album,
"Thriller"?
10/9/11/8

3. Was "Billie Jean" the first single to be released off "Thriller” in the
us.?
Yes/ No

4. Which of the following tracks did Michael write for the album?
Human Nature - The Lady in My Life - Thriller - none of these

5. How many Grammy awards did Michael Jackson win for "Thriller" in
198472
3/9/715

6. What were the only two tracks that weren't released as singles in the
u.s.?
The Lady in My Life and Baby Be Mine
"P.Y.T." and "Thriller"
"Wanna Be Startin' Somethin™ and "Human Nature"
"Billie Jean" and "Beat It"

7. Who is the original guitarist that played a guitar solo on "Beat It"?
Slash - Eddie Van Halen - Lenny Kravitz - Carlos Santana

8. Was "Thriller" inducted into the "Guinness Book of World Records"
in 19847
Yes/ No

9. Which of the following songs is the longest track on the album?
illie Jean / Beat It / Thriller / Wanna Be Startin' Somethin

10. Is Janet Jackson one of the P.Y.T.s
can be heard singing in the background on the song
3 "P.Y.T. (Pretty Young Thing)"?
Yes/ No
Answers on page 20.
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Parish Councillors contact details:

Chairman Robert Henly 01503 240738

Vice-Chair Kim Smith 01503 262269
Councillors:
Roberta Powley 01503 240650

Barbara Reynolds 01503 240520
X Ron Matthews 01503 262845
Lynne Burt 01503 240383
Mike Elford 01503 265922

l ;C Clerk: Charles Hyde 01579 340905
o stmartinpc@talktalk.net o

5

POST QOFFICE|

NO MAN'S LAND, NR. LOOE

Fully Stocked for all your grocery
=, _requirements at sensible prices

INCLUDING
Beers, Wines and Spirits
ALSO

Daily & Sunday Newspapers

OPENING HOURS

Monday to Saturday, 7am - 6.30pm
Sunday 8am - 4pm

Elaine & Martin look forward to seeing you soon.

Tel: 01503 240840
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Events Diary

Regular events in the Memorial Hall J

Every
Monday

Line Dancing
7.30pm - 9.30pm

Every
Wednesday
Mother & Toddler
Group
9.30am - 12 noon
Whist Club
7.30pm

Every
Tuesday

Stretch & Tone for
the over 50’s
10am - 11am

Other Events
July 11th Liskeard Show
July 11-19 Art & Craft Exhibition, Downderry Working Mens Club. 10am - 9pm.
July 15th Lantic Bay Summer Ramble (see inside)
July 18th Butterflies & Dragonflies of Seaton Valley Country Park. 10.30am.
July 19th Concert - Male Voice Choir. 7.45pm Riversdie Church, Looe.

July 20 - Sept 12

Exhibition - 70 years of Liskeard. 11am - 4pm weekdays, 11am -
1.30pm Saturdays. Foresters Hall. Pike Street. Liskeard.

July 24 - 26 Boconnoc Steam Fair. Fri & Sat 9am - dusk, Sunday 9am - 5pm.

July 25th Jumble Sale, No Mans Land Memorial Hall.

July 26th Looe Lions Rally. 11am - 3pm south of the junction on the B3359
Pelynt Road and the A387 between Looe & Polperro.

July 26 - Aug 1 Looe Lions Carnival week

July 29th RNAS Helston Air Day

Aug 1st Walk - Historical Looe 01579 347347

Aug 1 - 28 Art & Craft Exhibition & Sale - Polperro Village Hall. 10am - 5.30pm.

Aug 2nd Summer Fayre & American & Classic Car Event - Mount Edgcumbe

Aug 8th No Mans Land Flower Show. Memorial Hall.

Aug 11 & 12 British Firework Championship, Plymouth Hoe.

Aug 13th Live Music with Katie Marie. 2.30pm Monkey Sanctuary 01503
262532.

Aug 13th Summer Fayre, St Martins Churchc Hall, Looe.

Aug 29 -31 Morval Vintage Rally.

Quiz Answers

Good quality jumble and
bric-a-brac always required,
collection can be arranged.

Call Roberta on

1. Epic 2.9

3. No - “Girl is Mine” released in 1982

4. None of these

5.7 6. The Lady in My Life
& Baby Be Mine

7. Eddie Van Halen
8.Yes 9. Thriller 10. Yes.

01503 240650

Disclaimer: St Martin-By-Looe Parish Council and the editors will try to report
accurately at the time of publication and require similar factual accuracy from
contributors. We accept no responsibility for any views expressed by contributors
or advertisers in this publication. Editor Charles Hyde 01579 340905.
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